### Lehigh University Lehigh Preserve

Volume 25 - 2017

Lehigh Review

Spring 2017



Lehigh Review

Follow this and additional works at: http://preserve.lehigh.edu/cas-lehighreview-vol-25

### **Recommended** Citation

Lehigh Review, "Endnotes" (2017). Volume 25 - 2017. 42. http://preserve.lehigh.edu/cas-lehighreview-vol-25/42

This Article is brought to you for free and open access by the Lehigh Review at Lehigh Preserve. It has been accepted for inclusion in Volume 25 - 2017 by an authorized administrator of Lehigh Preserve. For more information, please contact preserve@lehigh.edu.

### GENDER EXPECTATIONS SUSTAINED IN THE SPORT OF GYMNASTICS

- Kay M. Palan, "Reexamining Masculinity, Femininity, and Gender Identity Scales," Marketing Letters 10 no. 4 (1999): 365.
- 2 Ibid.
- 3 Michael A. Messner, "Barbie Girls versus Sea Monsters: Children Constructing Gender," Gender and Society 14 no. 6 (2000): 765.
- 4 Ibid., 766.
- 5 Ibid.
- 6 Judith Butler, "Introduction," *Bodies That Matter: On the Discursive Limits of "Sex"* (New York: Routledge, 1993), 1.
- 7 Ibid.
- 8 Ibid., 2.
- 9 Ibid., 10.
- 10 Messner, "Barbie Girls," 766.
- 11 Ibid, 773.
- 12 Ibid., 768.
- 13 Judith Butler, "Bodies That Matter," Bodies That Matter: On the Discursive Limits of "Sex" (New York: Routledge, 1993).
- 14 Messner, "Barbie Girls," 770, 772.
- 15 U.S. Department of Justice, "Overview Of Title IX Of The Education Amendments Of 1972, 20 U.S.C. A§ 1681 Et. Seq." *The United States Department of Justice*, accessed 14 Sept. 2016, https://www.justice.gov/crt/overview-title-ixeducation-amendments-1972-20-usc-1681et-seq/.
- 16 Shari L. Dworkin and Michael A. Messner. "Gender Relations in Sport," Sociological Perspectives 45 no. 4 (2002): 347.
- 17 Ibid.
- 18 Dworkin and Messner, "Gender Relations in Sport," 347.
- 19 Ibid., 348.
- 20 Ibid.
- 21 Kate Wheeling, "The Brains of Men and Women Aren't Really That Different, Study Finds," *Science* (2015), http://www. sciencemag.org/news/2015/11/brains-menand-women-aren-t-really-different-study-finds/.
- 22 Dworkin and Messner. "Gender Relations in Sport," 348.
- 23 Ibid., 349.
- 24 Ibid.
- 25 Megan Garber, "The Olympic Quote (That Should Be) Heard 'Round the World," *The Atlantic* (Atlantic Media Company, 2016): 2.
- 26 Ibid., 3.
- 27 Ibid.

# **ENDNOTES**

- 28 Bruce A. Frederick, "Gymnastics," Encyclopedia Britannica Online, Encyclopedia Britannica, 2015, accessed 10 Sept. 2016, https://www. britannica.com/sports/gymnastics#ref835997 (Frederick 2015).
- 29 Ann Chisholm, "Incarnations and Practices of Feminine Rectitude: Nineteenth-Century Gymnastics for U.S. Women," *Journal of Social History* 38 no. 3 (2005): 738.
- 30 Ibid., 748.
- 31 Aïna Chalabaev et al, "The Influence of Sex Stereotypes and Gender Roles on Participation and Performance in Sport and Exercise: Review and Future Directions," *Psychology of Sport* and Exercise 14 no. 2 (2013): 136.
- 32 Pierre Bourdieu, "Masculine Domination," *Reis* 85 (1999): 11.
- 33 Ibid., 7.
- 34 Peng Peng Lee UCLA Beam 2015 @ Oregon State 9.875, Perf. Peng-Peng Lee (YouTube, accessed 12 Jan. 2015), https://www.youtube. com/watch?v=wx\_7PPWT9RY/.
- 35 Maria-Raquel G. Silva and Paulo Barata, "ATHLETES AND COACHES' GENDER INEQUALITY: THE CASE OF THE GYMNASTICS FEDERATION OF PORTUGAL," Science of Gymnastics 2016th ser. 8 no. 2 (2016): 188.
- 36 Centre for Gender Equality in Iceland, Sports, Media and Stereotypes Women and Men in Sports and Media, Comisión Mujer Y Deporte COE (Comité Olímpico Español: 2006): 14, http://www.mujerydeporte.org/documentos/ docs/sms\_summary\_report.pdf.

37 Ibid., 8.

- 38 Charles Manning, "10 ~\*SeXy\*~ Things You NEED to Know About Men's Gymnastics Uniforms," Cosmopolitan (Hearst Communications, Inc: 2016).
- 39 Ibid., 3.
- 40 Ibid., 5.
- 41 Sean Morrison, "Final Five's Aly Raisman Thanks Childhood Bullies in Reebok Perfect Never Campaign," *EspnW* (ESPN: 2016), http://www.espn.com/espnw/culture/the-buzz/ article/18014372/final-five-aly-raisman-thankschildhood-bullies-reebok-perfect-nevercampaign.
- 42 Bourdieu, "Masculine Domination," 64.
- 43 Ibid.
- 44 Luke Kerr-Dineen, "How Aly Raisman and Simone Biles Used Their 'imperfect' Bodies to Win 11 Olympic Medals," USA Today (Gannett Satellite Information Network: 2016), http://ftw. usatoday.com/2016/10/aly-raisman-simone-

biles-olympic-medals-2016-rio-gymnasticsbody-image-inspirational-pictures/.

- 45 Garber, "The Olympic Quote," 3.
- 46 Ibid., 2.
- 47 Ibid.
- 48 Ibid.
- 49 Julia Weber and Natalie Barker-Ruchti, "Bending, Flirting, Floating, Flying: A Critical Analysis of Female Figures in 1970s Gymnastics Photographs," Sociology of Sport Journal 29 no. 1 (2012): 22.
- 50 Ibid., 30.
- 51 Ibid., 34.
- 52 Ibid., 35.
- 53 Ibid., 37.

## DEATH WITH DIGNITY: AN ANALYSIS IN ADULTS AND CHILDREN

- Ruth Macklin, "Dignity is a Useless Concept: It Means No More than Respect for Persons or Their Autonomy," BMJ: British Medical Journal 327 no. 7429 (2003): 1419-1420.
- 2 Ibid.
- 3 Rebecca Dresser, "Human Dignity and the Seriously III Patient," in Human Dignity and Bioethics: Essays Commissioned by the President's Council on Bioethics (Washington: Georgetown University The President's Council on Bioethics, 2008), accessed October 23, 2016, chap.6.
- 4 "Universal Declaration of Human Rights," United Nations, accessed October 23, 2016, http://www.un.org/en/universal-declarationhuman-rights/.
- 5 Ibid.
- 6 Harvey Max Chochinov, Thomas Hack, Thomas Hassard, Linda J. Kristjanson, Susan McClement, and Mike Harlos. "Dignity in the Terminally III: A Cross-Sectional, Cohort Study." The Lancet 360 no. 9350 (2002): 2026-2030.
- 7 Ibid.
- 8 "Dignity," Merriam-Webster Dictionary, accessed October 30, 2016, https://www. merriam-webster.com/dictionary/dignity.
- 9 "Advanced Directive for Health Car (Living Will)," Oklahoma Bar Association, accessed September 25, 2016, http:// www.okbar.org/public/Brochures/ advancedDirectiveForHealthCare.aspx.
- 10 Ibid.
- 11 Ibid.
- 12 Ibid.

- 13 Ibid.
- 14 Ibid.
- 15 Ibid.
- 16 Ibid.
- 17 Ibid.
- 18 Minnesota Department of Health, "Federal Law Regarding Advance Directives," http://www. health.state.mn.us/divs/fpc/profinfo/ib98\_4. htm (accessed September 25, 2016).
- 19 Ibid.
- 20 Jamie H. Von Roenn, "Advance Care Planning: Ensuring That the Patient's voice is Heard," Journal of Clinical Oncology 31 no. 6 (2013): 663-664, doi: 10.1200/jco.2016.46.8181.
- 21 Ibid.
- 22 Jessica McCannon and Jennifer Temel, "Comprehensive Management of Respiratory Symptoms in Patients with Advanced Lung Cancer, The Journal of Supportive Oncology 10 no. 1 (2012): 1-9, doi: 10.1016/j. suponc.2011.07.002.
- 23 "Death with Dignity Act," Oregon Health Authority, (accessed October 30, 2016) https://public.health.oregon.gov/ ProviderPartnerResources/EvaluationResearch/ DeathwithDignityAct/Pages/index.aspx.
- 24 McCannon and Temel, "Comprehensive Management," 1-9.
- 25 Oregon Health Authority, "Death with Dignity Act."
- 26 Ibid.
- 27 McCannon and Temel, "Comprehensive Management," 1-9.
- 28 Oregon Health Authority, "Death with Dignity Act."
- 29 McCannon and Temel, "Comprehensive Management," 1-9.
- 30 Ibid.
- 31 Ibid.
- 32 Ibid.
- 33 Ibid.
- 34 Ibid.
- 35 Ibid.
- 36 Ibid.
- 37 J. Donald Boudreau, Margaret A. Somerville, and Nikola Biller-Andorno, "Physician-Assisted Suicide," The New England Journal of Medicine 368 no. 15 (2013): 1450-1452, doi: 10.1056/NEJMcIde1302615.
- 38 Ibid.
- 39 Lars Johan Materstvedt et al., "Euthanasia and Physician-Assisted Suicide: A View from an EAPC Ethics Task Force," Palliative Medicine 17 (2003): 97-101, doi: 10.1055/s-2004-834590.

- 40 Ibid.
- 41 Boudreau, Somerville, and Biller-Andorno, "Physician-Assisted Suicide," 1450-1452.
- 42 Materstvedt et al., "Euthanasia," 97-101.
- Boudreau, Somerville, and Biller-Andorno, "Physician-Assisted Suicide," 1450-1452.
- B. Gert and C.M. Culver, abstract to
  "Distinguishing Between Active and Passive Euthanasia," Clinics in Geriatric Medicine, 2 no. 1 (1986): 29-36.
- 45 Boudreau, Somerville, and Biller-Andorno, "Physician-Assisted Suicide," 1450-1452.
- 46 "Greek Medicine," National Library of Medicine, accessed November 2, 2016, https://www.nlm.nih.gov/hmd/greek/greek\_ oath.html.
- 47 "The Hippocratic Oath Today," NOVA, accessed November 2, 2016, http://www.pbs. org/wgbh/nova/body/hippocratic-oath-today. html.
- 48 Bruce Jennings, "Physician Assisted Dying/ Hastened Death," Bioethics, ed. Stephen G. Post, (London: Macmillan Reference USA, 2014), 4<sup>th</sup> edition: 2400-2407.
- 49 Ibid.
- 50 Timothy E. Quill, "Legal regulations of Physician-Assisted Death–The Latest Report Cards," New England Journal of Medicine 356 (2010):1911-1913, doi: 10.1056/ NEJMp078061.
- 51 Gert and Culver, "Active and Passive Euthanasia," 29-36.
- 52 Matthias Gafni, "Jahi McMath: Court Says Family Can Try and Prove She's Alive," The Mercury News, July 13, 2016, accessed October 1, 2016, http://www.mercurynews. com/2016/07/13/jahi-mcmath-court-saysfamily-can-try-to-prove-shes-alive/.
- 53 Ibid.
- 54 Ibid.
- 55 Ibid.
- 56 Ibid.
- 57 Ibid.
  58 Ibid.
- 58 Ibid. 59 Ibid.
- 60 Ibid.
- 61 Erica Evans. "After Court Rules Against Parents, Toddler is Taken Off Life Support," Los Angeles Times, August 26, 2016, accessed October 1, 20016, http://www.latimes.com/local/lanow/ la-me-ln-toddler-life-support-20160826-snapstory.html.
- 62 Ibid.
- 63 Chandrika Narayan, "First Child Dies by

Euthanasia in Belgium," CNN, September 17, 2016, accessed October 1,2016, http://www. cnn.com/2016/09/17/health/belgium-minor-euthanasia/.

- 64 Ibid.
- 65 Ibid.
- 66 Yves Logghe, "First Child Dies by Legal Euthanasia in Belgium," CBS, September 19, 2016, accessed November 5, 2016, http:// www.cbsnews.com/news/child-dies-byeuthanasia-in-belgium-where-assistance-indying-is-legal/.
- 67 Ibid.
- 68 Ibid.
- 69 Kristof Van Assche, trans., Law of 28 May 2002 on Euthanasia, Amended by the Law of 13 February 2014 (Belgium: Vrije Universiteit Brussel, 2014), accessed November 5, 2016, http://eol.law.dal.ca/wp-content/ uploads/2015/06/Law-of-28-May-2002-on-Euthanasia-as-amended-by-the-Law-of-13-February-2014.pdf.
- 70 Narayan, "First Child."
- 71 Kathryn Hickey, "Minors' Rights in Medical Decision Making," JONA's Healthcare Law, Ethics, and Regulation 9 no. 3 (2007): 100-104, doi: 10.1097/01.nhl.00002878981.82170.7f.
- 72 Ibid.
- 73 Linda Farber Post, Jeffery Blustein, and Nancy Neveloff Dubler, "Special Decision-making Concerns for Minors," Handbook for Health Care Ethics Committees (Baltimore, Johns Hopkins University Press, 2006), 67-85, accessed November 6, 2016 http://zisfein. com/content/handbook/handbook\_ch5.pdf.
- 74 Ibid.
- 75 Jeffrey D. Hord et al., "Do Parents Have the Right to Refuse Standard Treatment for Their Child with Favorable-Prognosis Cancer? Ethical and Legal Concerns," Journal of Clinical Oncology 24 no. 34 (2006): 5454-5456, doi:10.1200/jco.2006.06.4709.
- 76 Ibid.
- 77 Ibid.
- 78 "When Can a Parent Deny Medical Treatment to a Minor Child?" LawInfo, accessed November 6, 2016, http://resources.lawinfo. com/insurance/health-insurance/when-can-aparent-deny-medical-treatment-to-a.html.
- 79 Hord et al., "Do Parents Have the Right?" 5454-5456.
- 80 Ibid.
- 81 "When Can a Parent Deny?"
- 82 Ibid.

- 83 Ibid.
- 84 Ibid.
- 85 Ibid.
- 86 Michael J. Wreen, "Autonomy, Religious Values, and Refusal of Lifesaving Medical Treatment," Journal of Medical Ethics 17 no. 3 (1991): 124-130, doi: 10.1136/jme 17.3.124.
- 87 "When can a Parent Deny?"
- 88 Douglas S. Diekema, "Parental Refusals of Medical Treatment: The Harm Principle as Threshold for State Intervention," Theoretical Medicine and Bioethics 25 no. 4 (2004): 243-264, doi: 10.1007/s11017-004-3146-6.
- 89 Ibid.
- 90 Ibid.
- 91 Ibid.
- 92 Edwin N. Forman and Rosalind E. Ladd, "Why Not a Slow Code?" American Medical Association Journal of Ethics 14 no.10 (2012): 759-762, doi: 10.1001/ virtualmentor2012.14.10.ecas1-1210.
- 93 Ibid.
- 94 Ibid.
- 95 Ibid.
- 96 Ibid.
- 97 Ibid. 98 Ibid.
- 98 Ibid. 99 Ibid.
- 100 Ibid.
- 101 Ibid.
- 102 Ibid.
- 103 Ibid.

### AUTONOMOUS VEHICLES: AN ETHICAL THEORY TO GUIDE THEIR FUTURE

- 1 Todd Litman, "Autonomous Vehicle Implementation Predictions: Implications for Transport Planning," *Victoria Transport Policy Institute* (2015).
- 2 "Phantom Auto to Be Operated Here," *The Free Lance-Star*, June 18, 1932.
- 3 Jon Turi, "A History of Self-driving Cars," Engadget, August 12, 2015.
- 4 Mary Jo Dowling, "Carnegie Mellon's Self-Driving Navlabs," digital image, *Field Robotics Center*.
- 5 Tim Stevens, "Inside Volvo's Self-driving Car: Improving Driver Safety without the Driver," *Roadshow by CNET* (2014).
- 6 Litman, "Autonomous Vehicle."
- James Ayre, "Level 4 Autonomous Driving Possible In 2 Years, Elon Musk Contends,"

CleanTechnica.

- 8 Jean-Francois Bonnefon, Azim Shariff, and Iyad Rahwan, "The Social Dilemma of Autonomous Vehicles," *Science* 352 (2016): 6293, 1573-576.
- 9 Ibid.
- 10 Frederic Lambert, "Elon Musk Clarifies the Use of the Word 'beta' for the Autopilot, Says Will Need at Least 1 Billion Miles to Get out of It," *Electrek*, July 11, 2016.
- 11 Ibid.
- 12 "Autonomous/ Self Driving Vehicles Legislation," *NCSL.org*, October 25, 2016.
- 13 "Road Crash Statistics," Association for Safe International Road Travel.
- 14 "The Driverless Car Debate: How Safe Are Autonomous Vehicles?" Tech Times RSS, July 28, 2015.

#### GIVING 'SUBSTANCE TO FREEDOM AND DEMOCRACY': BLACK WOMAN INTELLECTUAL VICKI GARVIN

- Patricia Hill Collins, Black Feminist Thought: Knowledge, Consciousness, and the Politics of Empowerment (New York: Routledge, 2000), 32-33.
- 2 Ibid., 246.
- 3 Dayo Gore, "From Communist Politics to Black Power," in Want to Start a Revolution?: Radical Women in the Black Freedom Struggle (New York: New York University Press), 75.
- 4 Victoria Holmes Best, "The American Federation of Labor and Social Security Legislation: Changing Policy towards Old Age Pensions and Unemployment Insurance, 1900-1932" (MA thesis, Smith College, 1942), 47-48.
- 5 Ibid., 75.
- 6 Ibid., 87.
- 7 Collins, Black Feminist Thought, 39.
- 8 Vicki Garvin, "7th annual Convention of UOPWA proceedings booklet," in Vicki Garvin Papers Box 2, Folder 9, 42.
- 9 Vicki Garvin, "The Facts of Life: An Economic Document," in Vicki Garvin papers Box 2, Folder 8.
- 10 Vicki Garvin, *Vicki Garvin Papers*, Folder 3.
- 11 Vicki Garvin, "CIO Proceedings Constitutional Convention 1949 Cleveland, Ohio," in Vicki Garvin Papers Box 2, Folder 10.
- 12 George Morris, "World of Labor: Replacement of Murray Quite a Problem for CIO," in *The Worker Magazine* November 23, 1952, *Vicki Garvin Papers*, Box 2, Folder 13.

- 13 Martha Biondi, To Stand and Fight: The Struggle for Civil Rights in Postwar New York City (Cambridge: Harvard University Press, 2006).
- 14 Dayo Gore, Radicalism at the Crossroads: African American women activists in the Cold War (New York: New York University Press, 2011), 102-103.
- 15 Jane Gilbert, "The Negro woman and jobs," in Daily People's World December 24, 1951, Vicki Garvin Papers, Box 2, Folder 13.
- 16 Vicki Garvin, "Negro Women Workers: Union Leader Challenges Progressive America," in *Freedom* November 1950, *Vicki Garvin Papers*, Box 2, Folder 13.
- 17 Ibid.
- 18 Vicki Garvin, "Proceedings of the Founding Convention of the NNLC October 27 and 28, 1951," in Vicki Garvin Papers, Box 2, Folder 11.
- 19 Collins, Black Feminist Thought, 40-41.
- 20 Garvin, Vicki Garvin Papers, Box 2, Folder 11.
- 21 Garvin, Vicki Garvin Papers, Box 2, Folder 12.
- 22 Collins, *Black Feminist Thought*, 40.
- 23 Garvin, Vicki Garvin Papers, Box 2, Folder 15.
- 24 William Allan, "Winning Job Rights for Negroes," in *The Worker Magazine* November 23, 1952, *Vicki Garvin Papers*, Box 2, Folder 13.
- 25 "Fair Employment Practices Committee," Encyclopedia Britannica, last modified September 10, 2014, https://www.britannica. com/topic/Fair-Employment-Practices-Committee.
- 26 Garvin, Vicki Garvin Papers, Box 2, Folder 12.
- 27 Gore, Radicalism at the Crossroads, 128.
- 28 Garvin, Vicki Garvin Papers, Box 2, Folder 17.
- 29 Garvin, *Vicki Garvin Papers*, Box 2, Folder 3.
- 30 Garvin, Vicki Garvin Papers, Box 2, Folder 17.

#### DIGNITY (OR LACK THEREOF) IN THE 2016 UNITED STATES PRESIDENTIAL ELECTION: HOW IT IMPACTS THE DIGNITY OF THE NATION

- Katelyn Polantz, "Justice Kennedy Laments 'Hostile, Fractious' U.S. Politics," *The National Law Journal*, September 23, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, www.nationallawjournal. com/id=1202768417009.
- 2 "Hillary For Prison t-shirt. You choose, artwork on front or back. Anti-Hillary caricature behind bars," *Etsy*, updated December 7, 2016, accessed December 8, 2016, https://www.etsy. com/listing/270889951/hillary-for-prison-t-

shirt-you-choose.

- 3 "Dump Trump White shirt," Café Press, listed June 26, 2015, accessed October 30, 2016, http://www.cafepress.com/mf/99947189.
- 4 John Adams, "Thoughts on Government,", Constitution Society, accessed October 30, 2016, http://www.constitution.org/jadams/ thoughts.htm.
- 5 Jeremy Waldron, "Dignity, Rank and Rights," The Tanner Lectures on Human Values, (lecture delivered at University of California, Berkley, April 21-23, 2009) http:// tannerlectures.utah.edu/\_documents/a-to-z/w/ Waldron\_09.pdf.
- 6 Federico Zuolo, "Dignity and Animals. Does it Make Sense to Apply the Concept of Dignity to all Sentient Beings?," *Ethical Theory and Moral Practice* 19 no. 5 (2016): 1117-1130, doi: 10.1007/s10677-016-9695-8.
- 7 UN General Assembly, Universal Declaration of Human Rights, December 10, 1948, 217 A (III), http://www.un.org/en/universal-declarationhuman-rights/.
- 8 Adams, "Thoughts."
- 9 "Transcript of the Second Debate," New York Times, October 10, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, http://www.nytimes. com/2016/10/10/us/politics/transcript-seconddebate.html?\_r=0.
- 10 "Transcript of the Third Debate," New York Times, October 20, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, http://www.nytimes. com/2016/10/20/us/politics/third-debatetranscript.html?\_r=0.
- 11 Steven Perlberg, "Presidential Debate Sets Viewership Record," *The Wall Street Journal*, September 27, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, http://www.wsj.com/articles/debateratings-might-break-record-1474996186.
- 12 "U.S. and World Population Clock," United States Census Bureau, accessed October 30, 2016, https://www.census.gov/popclock/.
- 13 Nicholas Confessore and Karen Yourish, "\$2 Billion Worth of Free Media for Donald Trump," *The New York Times*, March 15, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, http://www.nytimes. com/2016/03/16/upshot/measuring-donaldtrumps-mammoth-advantage-in-free-media. html?\_r=0.
- 14 Donald Trump, Crippled America, Threshold Editions, 2015, cited in: Pappas, Alex. "Donald Trump Says He Will Restore 'Dignity' To the White House (And Other Highlights From His New Book)," Daily Caller, November 3, 2015,

accessed October 30, 2016, http://dailycaller. com/2015/11/03/donald-trump-new-bookcrippled-america-highlights-restore-dignity/.

- 15 "Beyond Distrust: How Americans View their Government: Views of the Political Parties and how they Manage Government," *Pew Research Center*, November 23, 2015, accessed October 30, 2016, http://www.people-press. org/2015/11/23/7-views-of-the-politicalparties-and-how-they-manage-government/.
- 16 Matthew Levendusky and Neil Malhotra, "Does Media Coverage of Partisan Polarization Affect Political Attitudes?" *Political Communication* 33 no. 2 (2016): 283-301.
- 17 S. Nechama Horwitz and Lilach Nir, "How politics-news parallelism invigorates partisanship strength," *International Political Science Review* 36 no. 2 (2015): 153-167, cited in Yphtach Lelkes, "Winners, Losers and the Press: The Relationship Between Political Parallelism and the Legitimacy Gap," *Political Communication* 33 no. 4 (2016): 523-543.
- 18 Robert McNamara, "The Election of 1828 Was Marked by Dirty Tactics," About Education, updated 31 July 31, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, http://history1800s.about.com/od/ leaders/a/electionof1828.htm.
- 19 Michael Levy, "United States presidential election of 1964," *Encyclopedia Britannica*, updated July 28, 2014, accessed October 30, 2016, https://www.britannica.com/event/ United-States-presidential-election-of-1964.
- 20 "Clinton Asks Voters to Imagine Trump With 'The Nuclear Codes'," *NBC*, November 14, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, http:// www.nbcnews.com/video/clinton-asksvoters-to-imagine-trump-with-the-nuclearcodes-801173059905%2016.
- 21 Stacy, "5 Nastiest U.S. Presidential Elections in History," *Neatorama*, January 28, 2008, accessed October 30, 2016, http://www. neatorama.com/2008/01/28/5-nastiest-uspresidential-elections-in-history/.
- 22 Lauren Carroll, "PolitiFact Sheet: Hillary Clinton's Email Controversy," *Politifact*, July 19, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, http:// www.politifact.com/truth-o-meter/article/2016/ jul/19/politifact-sheet-hillary-clintons-emailcontrovers/.
- 23 "Rep. Wilson shouts, 'You lie' to Obama during speech," CNN, September 10, 2009, accessed December 11, 2016, http:// www.cnn.com/2009/POLITICS/09/09/joe. wilson/#cnnSTCText.

- 24 "Civility in the U.S. Congress," Purdue Review, November 12, 2010, accessed December 11, 2016, http://www.purduereview.com/campus/ civility-in-the-us-congress/.
- 25 Jason Easley, "Sarah Palin Calls Obama Nauseating, America Replies the Feeling's Mutual," Politicus USA, August 9, 2012, accessed October 30, 2016, http://www. politicususa.com/2012/08/09/sarah-palin-callsobama-nauseating-america-replies-feelingsmutual.html.
- 26 "Sarah Palin Steps Up, Slams GOP with Brutal Truth... No One Thought She Would Do This," American News, October 27, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, http://americannews.com/ sarah-palin-steps-up-slams-gop-with-brutaltruth-no-one-thought-she-would-do-this/.
- 27 Trump, Crippled America.
- 28 Ibid.
- 29 @realDonaldTrump, tweet, "#CrookedHillary is nothing more than a Wall Street PUPPET! #BigLeagueTruth #Debate," *Twitter*, October 19, 2016 (6:56 pm), https://twitter.com/realDonaldTrump/ status/788921683629400064.
- 30 Kyle Balluck, "Clinton: Trump's GOP Critics 'Respect' the Office," The Hill, May 8, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, http://thehill.com/ blogs/ballot-box/presidential-races/279142clinton-trumps-gop-critics-respect-the-office.
- 31 Earl G, "Nicknames for George W. Bush," Democratic Underground, 2005, cited in: Dan O'Donnell, "The Same Liberals Crying About the 'Disrespect' Shown to President Obama Have Mighty Short Memories," News/Talk 1130 WISN, 2014, http://newstalk1130.iheart.com/ onair/common-sense-central-37717/the-sameliberals-crying-about-the-12568830/.
- 32 "The Pretty Darn Exhaustive Obama Nickname List," *Brain Shavings*, December 3, 2015, accessed October 30, 2016, http:// brainshavings.com/obama-nicknames/.
- 33 Rachel Kleinfeld Belton, "Competing Definitions of the Rule of Law: Implications for Practitioners." Carnegie Endowment for International Peace 55 (2005), http:// carnegieendowment.org/files/CP55.Belton. FINAL.pdf.
- 34 "Transcript of the Second Debate."
- 35 "The Trump Effect: The Impact of the Presidential Campaign on Our Nation's Schools," Southern Poverty Law Center, April 13, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, https:// www.splcenter.org/20160413/trump-effect-

impact-presidential-campaign-our-nations-schools.

- 36 Katie Reilly, "Read Hillary Clinton's 'Basket of Deplorables' Remarks About Donald Trump Supporters," *TIME*, September 10, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, http:// time.com/4486502/hillary-clinton-basket-ofdeplorables-transcript/.
- 37 Kathleen Serie, "Student Bullied at Local Elementary School for Supporting Trump," *KWTX*, October 3, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, http://www.kwtx.com/content/news/ Local-student-bullied-for-supporting-Donald-Trump-395761601.html.
- 38 Phillip Stucky, "Meet the 12-Year-Old Running a Branch of Trump's Colorado Campaign," The Daily Caller, August 22, 2016, accessed December 11, 2016, http://dailycaller. com/2016/08/22/meet-the-12-year-oldrunning-a-branch-of-trumps-coloradocampaign/.
- 39 Max Kutner, "Emory Students Explain Why 'Trump 2016' Chalk Messages Triggered Protest," Newsweek, March 25, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, http://www.newsweek.com/ emory-trump-chalk-protests-440618.
- 40 Peter Maxwell, "After Trump Chalking, University Forces Students to take 'Minority Culture' class to graduate," *The College Fix*, May 10, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, http://www.thecollegefix.com/post/27391/.
- 41 Seth Ian, "College students who openly support Trump censored, threatened, bullied by professors, peers," *The College Fix*, September 26, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, http://www.thecollegefix.com/ post/29174/.
- 42 Michael Strickland, "Chaos as SJW Students CRASH 'Students for Trump' Meeting," *Progressives Today*, April 8, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, <u>http://www.</u> progressivestoday.com/chaos-sjw-studentscrash-students-trump-meeting/.
- 43 Lori Robertson, "Dueling Claims on Crime Trend," FactCheck.org, July 13, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, http://www.factcheck. org/2016/07/dueling-claims-on-crime-trend/.
- 44 Ben Mathis-Lilley, "A Continually Growing List of Violent Incidents at Trump Events," Slate, April 25, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, http://www.slate.com/blogs/the\_ slatest/2016/03/02/a\_list\_of\_violent\_incidents\_ at\_donald\_trump\_rallies\_and\_events.html.
- 45 Todd Gitlin, "The Normalization of the

Deplorables," *Moyers & Company*, September 14, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, http:// billmoyers.com/story/the-normalization-ofviolence-trump-deplorables/.

- 46 Jeremy Diamond and Theodore Schleifer, "Trump supporters, protesters clash after Chicago rally postponed," CNN, March 12, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, http://www. cnn.com/2016/03/11/politics/donald-trumpchicago-protests/index.html.
- 47 Michelle Ye Hee Lee, "Trump's Claim tying Violence at his Rallies to the Clinton Campaign," *The Washington Post*, October 21, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, https:// www.washingtonpost.com/news/fact-checker/ wp/2016/10/21/trumps-claim-tying-violenceat-his-rallies-to-the-clinton-campaign/.
- 48 "New Low of 52% 'Extremely Proud' to be Americans," *Gallup*, July 1, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, http://www.gallup.com/ poll/193379/new-low-extremely-proudamericans.aspx%2046.
- 49 "Beyond Distrust: How Americans View their Government: Trust in government 1958-2015," *Pew Research Center,* November 23, 2016, accessed October 30, 2016, http:// www.people-press.org/2015/11/23/1-trust-ingovernment-1958-2015/.
- 50 "Most Important Problem," Gallup, April-August 2016, accessed December 9, 2016, http://www.gallup.com/poll/1675/ most-important-problem.aspx Accessed 9 December 2016.
- 51 "Beyond Distrust: How Americans View Their Government," *Pew Research Center*, November 23, 2015, http://www.peoplepress.org/2015/11/23/beyond-distrust-howamericans-view-their-government/.
- 52 "2016 Presidential Election Results," Politico, December 11, 2016, accessed December 11, 2016, http://www.politico.com/2016-election/ results/map/president.
- 53 Steve Lohr and Natasha Singer, "How Data Failed us in Calling an Election," New York Times, November 10, 2016, accessed December 11, 2016, http://www.nytimes. com/2016/11/10/technology/the-data-saidclinton-would-win-why-you-shouldnt-havebelieved-it.html?\_r=0.
- 54 Andrew Mercer, Claudia Deane, and Kyley McGeeney, "Why 2016 election polls missed their mark," *Pew Research Center: FactTank News*, November 9, 2016, accessed December 11, 2016, http://www.pewresearch.org/fact-

tank/2016/11/09/why-2016-election-pollsmissed-their-mark/

- 55 "Hillary Clinton's concession speech (full text)," CNN, November 9, 2016, accessed December 11, 2016, http://www.cnn.com/2016/11/09/ politics/hillary-clinton-concession-speech/.
- 56 "Here's the full text of Donald Trump's victory speech," CNN, November 9, 2016, accessed December 11, 2016, http://www. cnn.com/2016/11/09/politics/donald-trumpvictory-speech/.
- 57 Melissa Chan, "Donald Trump Says He 'Really' Likes President Obama: 'I Love Getting his Ideas'," *Time*, December 7, 2016, accessed December 11, 2016, http://time. com/4593552/donald-trump-person-of-theyear-barack-obama/.
- 58 "Donald Trump's Victory Speech."
- 59 Matt Hamilton, James Queally, and Barbara Demick, "Trump win sparks student walkouts and protests across the U.S.: 'I expected better'," Los Angeles Times, November 9, 2016, accessed December 11, 2016, http://www. latimes.com/local/lanow/la-me-ln-protesttrump-20161109-story.html.

#### THE CYBERSANGHA

- 1 Donald W. Mitchell, *Buddhism: Introducing the Buddhist Experience* (New York: Oxford University Press, 2002), 154.
- 2 Ibid., 156.
- 3 Ibid., 158.
- 4 Ibid., 161.
- 5 Ibid., 162.
- 6 Ibid., 163.
- 7 Christopher Helland, "Virtual Tibet: From Media Spectacle to Co-Located Sacred Space," in *Buddhism, the Internet, and Digital Media*, eds. Gregory Price Grieve and Daniel Veidlinger, (Florence, GB: Routledge, 2014), 155.
- 8 Ibid., 157.
- 9 T. Samphel, "Virtual Tibet: The Media," in *Exile as Challenge: The Tibetan Diaspora*, eds. D. Bernstorff and H. von Welck, (2004), 167-185.
- 10 Dan Pinchbeck and Brett Stevens, "Ritual Colocation: Play, Consciousness and Reality in Artificial Environments," (2006), Accessed June 25, 2014.
- Connie Hill-Smith, "Cyberpilgrimage: The (Virtual) Reality of Online Pilgrimage
   Experience," *Religion Compass* 5 no. 6 (2011):

236-246.

- 12 Helland, "Virtual Tibet: From Media Spectacle to Co-Located Sacred Space," 165.
- 13 Jessica Falcone, "Our Virtual Materials: The Substance of Buddhist Holy Objects in a Digital World," in *Buddhism, the Internet, and Digital Media*, eds. Gregory Price Grieve and Daniel Veidlinger, (Florence, GB: Routledge, 2014), 174-188.
- 14 Ibid., 179.
- 15 Thomas A. Tweed, "Night-Stand Buddhists and Other Creatures: Sympathizers, Adherents, and the Study of Religion," in American Buddhism: Methods and Findings in Recent Scholarship, eds. Duncan R. Williams and Christopher S. Queen, (Surrey, GB: Curzon Press, 1999), 71-90
- 16 Mitchell, Buddhism: Introducing the Buddhist Experience, 154-177.
- 17 "Buddhist Geeks Discover the Emerging Faces of Buddhism," Buddhist Geeks, accessed May 11, 2016, http://www.buddhistgeeks. com/.
- 18 Rohan Gunatillake, "BG 217 The Aesthetic of Meditation is Broken," March 13, 2012, http:// www.buddhistgeeks.com/2011/05/bg-217the-aesthetic-of-meditation-is-broken/.
- 19 David Chapman, "David Chapman," David Chapman at WordPress, October 24, 2011, https://meaningness.wordpress.com/aboutdavid-chapman/.
- 20 Ibid.
- 21 "Buddhist Geeks."